Board of Directors 
Women’s Club of the University of Central Florida
Friday, June 5, 2015
9:30 am

1. [bookmark: _GoBack] Welcome/Call to Order:  Sarah Magann.  Members present Dell Shadgett, Kathy Weise, Karen Monteleone, Mary Meeker, Ann Simpson.  Beth Barnes, Judy Simonet, Bette Boston, Maggie LeClair, Ruthie Reider, Roberta Shoopman and Lynn Moharam were unable to be there.

2. Vice President Report:  Anne Simpson.  No new members, 2 renewals.   

3. Secretary’s report: Minutes from May 8th were approved by email.

4. Treasurer’s Report: Kathy Weise.  Current balance in checking account is $9,902.52 as of 6/5/2015.  Balance in Share Savings Account is $5,013.66 as of 5/31/2015.  

The principal address of the club has been changed with the State of Florida to reflect the Apollo Mail Center street address:  4151 Pyxis Lane, Orlando, FL 32816.  The State requires a physical street address in addition to a post office box.  Previously, the Treasurer’s home address has been used.  This change will eliminate the need for changing the street address with the State each time a new club Treasurer is elected.  

The law office of Merrell Bailey, as our corporate counsel, will be preparing the annual corporate minutes for the club for the 2014-2015 year.  Additionally, the law firm will be sending us a proposed retainer agreement for the 2015-2016 year.  One of the things we will ask of them is that they prepare a concise information sheet about the regulations for a 501 C 6 organization.

5. Sunshine report: Bette Boston by email.  The following cards were sent:  thank you to Mary Meeker for serving as president, sympathy to Marty Murray for death of brother-in-law, Jerry; cheer card and thinking of you cards to Debby Manuel whose mother was in hospital and found to be seriously ill; thank you to Sarah Magann for hosting the Joint Board Meeting May 8; cheer to Ruth Jean Ostle, who was hospitalized with broken pelvis and is now in rehab; and cheer to Beverly Huddleston (former member) whose husband had surgery

6. Interest Groups update:  Sarah for Judy Simonet.  Judy has sent email to group leaders introducing herself and asking for reports and for leaders to serve next year.  Norma Verner and Janice Napolitano have agreed to serve as leaders for Beauty, Health and Fitness, and Beth Barnes has already organized one event for Chick Flicks.  The leaders will meet for a kick-off session in early September in the late afternoon at a place to be determined.  Board members will be invited to attend.

7. Newsletter:  Sarah for Ruthie Reider.   Ruthie is eager to be the newsletter  editor and will do them on a schedule similar to last year.

8. Scholarship: Maggie LeClair by email

a. Summary of the year
First Ladies (Undergraduate Spendable)     -      $9,448.50        +$540.70
First Ladies (Undergraduate Endowed)      -  $166,659.17    +$1,901.50

Shelia B. Somerville (Graduate Spendable)   -    $3,850.36        no + or –
Shelia B. Somerville (Graduate Endowed)    -  105,430.80     -$1,238.12

The scholarships did very well overall with earnings in both accounts.
The Women’s Club is in very good shape over the next two years and if development efforts continue, the scholarships will continue to flourish.

b. Recommendations for 2015-2016.  Same as what was approved last 
meeting.

9. Development/Funds for Scholarships.  Maggie LeClair by email

a. Summary of the year.  Development efforts were successful and there were
 several donations.

b. Recommendations for 2015-2016.  In addition, Maggie would like to see
 the on-line auction and the clothing sale continued.  She feels that if there are 
operating dollars available, a live event would be a good idea, noting that up-
front monies are a problem, but perhaps it could be done if vendors would 
wait until after the event to be paid.  She also suggested that the board could 
decide to use held funds for this purpose, but with a strict budget of expense 
and income.
c.  The Board accepted these recommendations with thanks to Maggie.  No action was taken.  However, a review of the minutes from March 2015 indicated that the Board voted to either replace the on-line auction with another event (due to Maggie not being able to chair the on-line auction) or to hold only one event.  

10.  Website: Sarah for Jen Rupert.  Jen and Sarah had an on-line training session, and Jen is moving into her role well.  She has posted minutes.

11.  Board Meeting Calendar for 2015-2016
Next Board meeting will be August 14, 2015 unless it is deemed that a July meeting is needed.  Subsequent meetings will be on the second Friday of the month.  Karen Monteleone suggested that we meet at the Foundation Building at 12424 Research Parkway, Suite 250 for our meetings.  She will reserve one of their conference rooms.  


12.  Fall Meeting:  Anne Simpson.  The Fairwinds Alumni Center has been reserved for Monday, September 14, 2015  .  Nancy Marshall will serve as liaison to the catering company.  Ann has a committee of members who have volunteered to help.  They include Carole Goldsmith, Mary Ann Kaesberg, Norma Vernor, Kathy Sidor, and Frances Leland.  Ann will contact them to ask for their participation once a speaker has been determined.  Possible speakers and topics were discussed and two alternates were decided upon.  Karen Monteleone will contact one and then the other if the first is not available on that date.

13. Development Ideas:  Discussion. Karen Monteleone.  Many ideas were discussed as an alternative to the on line auction which Maggie has chaired so successfully for several years.  As a 501 C 6 organization we can only hold 2 scholarship development activities a year.  No decision was made, but board members were asked to come to the August meetings with specific ideas for an event  they want to pursue.  A decision will be made at that time.

14.  Budget: Kathy Weise.
A discussion was held regarding the budget for 2015-2016.  Comparative
figures for 2014-2015 were provided (see attached).   Recommendations were made for some changes to the proposed budget, as well as requests for some additional input from board members not in attendance.  A revised budget will be prepared by the Treasurer and distributed by email (if there is no August meeting) for review and approval   

15.   It was noted that we have had a few requests from UCF staff for email addresses in order for our members to be invited to various university events.  The Board agreed that giving those staff members access to our membership directory by giving them the password is permissible.

16. The Board decided that there would be no July meeting unless the President deemed the need to do so.  If not,  the budget would be approved by email.  Kathy will send out corrected Excel sheets for that purpose.  The Board also approved the “invoice” for membership renewal that will be sent to existing members in early July.





